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County Councillor Member Allowance 

The Allowance for Highways and environment purposes has increase to £11,000.00 for the 2023/2024 financial year. 

New multi-million-pound to improve education support for children with SEND in Norfolk 

A major new deal is set to provide £70 million in additional funding for education services and support for children 

and young people with SEND. 

 

The deal provides vital extra investment for the council’s new six-year Local First Inclusion SEND Improvement 

Programme and is the result of an agreement Norfolk County Council has negotiated with the Department for 

Education (DfE). 

 

Local First Inclusion will provide significantly more advice, support and funding for mainstream schools and 

introduce 15 new school and community support teams to give early help and support to both parents and schools. 

 

It also means the council will develop dozens more special education classrooms, known as specialist resource bases 

(SRBs) and alternative provision at mainstream schools as well as building two more special schools. 

Norfolk to benefit from new Family Hubs and Start for Life funding 

Children and parents in Norfolk are to benefit from a new cradle to career approach to family support. 

The government has just announced that Norfolk County Council will be one of 75 local authorities receiving some of 
the £302m new Family Hubs and Start for Life funding. 

It means the county will receive approximately £6m to further develop its prevention and early help services for 
families with children and young people up to the age of 19 (25 if they have special educational needs and 
disabilities). 

This is not about introducing a new service or opening new buildings but to allow the county to further develop 
support for families. Using a whole family approach, the Family Hubs network will give families a single access point 
to support services that are integrated across health (physical and mental health) and social care as well as voluntary 
and community organisations and education. 

Whilst there will be at least seven physical Family Hub sites in existing community buildings, which families will be 
able to walk into, services will be delivered largely on an outreach basis. The Family Hub approach will bring together 
a wide range of services so that families can access support in the spaces and places that they live and visit, such as 
libraries and community buildings. 

The Family Hubs network will provide simple access to ‘Start for Life’ services, providing the best support for babies 
in the first 1,001 critical days from conception to the age of two, setting them up to maximise their potential for 
lifelong emotional and physical wellbeing including: 

• Perinatal mental health and parent-infant relationships support for families who are expecting a baby or 
have a baby under the age of two 

• Infant feeding support services 
• Parenting support for parents of children aged 0-2 
• Home learning environment support for parents of children aged 3-4 

 

 


